
 

 

	
	
	
Operations: 

• We responded to 45 calls in May. Average response times district wide was 9:44. 
• We responded to a small house fire on the 9th. A quick response and quick action by crews kept the 

damage to a minimum.  
• With the wet weather we are responding to more residents burning slash without permits or snow cover. 
• Working with county GIS and dispatch to build the new CAD system.  
• New Temporary Firefighter starts this week. 

 
Wildland/Mitigation: 

• Chipper truck and chipper are here, training was on  
• County tower project is complete, mid-county island almost complete. 
• Planning for Corona Heights is in the works. 
• Boulder CWPP is in progress.   

 
Administration:  

• 2022 audit took place yesterday, we should have the report at the July meeting. 
• We may still need to do an amended budget for 2022, we will know in the coming weeks. 
• We will be holding interviews for new firefighters in July with an August onboarding and start date.   
• Recruitment push through NVFC, DFPC, newspapers, and social media. 
• Chief Hinderman and I will be attending SDA annual workshop on June 15 in Granby.  
• Should be picking a vendor for Station 7 fire alarm system in the next week or two.  This is grant funded 

with a budgeted 5% match. 
 
Training:  

• Engine/Tender driver task book is completed. Copies available. 
• Brush/Utility task book has been updated. Copies available. 
• 4 members through S-212 class and certified as Faller 3. 
• Working on a new program to qualify district Duty Officers for service above their current roles as 

firefighters, adding two senior FFs to the FDO program. 
• June’s training subject is rope rescue and backcountry rescue, hands-on field day this coming Saturday. 
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Regular Meeting: June 13, 2023 


